Baymonte PTF Meeting Agenda November 8, 2022

Opening Prayer - Monica Aldana

Treasurer's Report - Maggie

Bank balance: \$54,722.47. Three expenses: auction supplies, drive for school supplies and PE equipment. We had a large deposit of \$21,648 through Drive for Schools. Next up: teacher grants.

Basketball Uniforms - Monica / Pam

Pam says in the past, Terra, the athletic director did an excellent job of rotating teams to get new uniforms. With COVID, things got put on hold. So a lot of sports teams need uniforms this year. Last week Pam asked for volleyball uniforms. Then Gabe came to PTF and asked for basketball uniforms for girls' and boys' teams. These uniforms are a need as well. Roughly \$4,000 total, with the school paying for half and the PTF paying for the other half.

- Proposal: funding the other half of the uniforms for the girls' and boys' basketball teams. So would be \$2,000 from the PTF and \$2,000 from the school.
- Motion made and seconded. All in favor, none opposed. Motion carried.

Drive for Schools Wrap-Up - Katie

We're done, Katie reports. By the last week made just under \$21,000, our goal was \$20,000. These funds go towards teacher grants. In the past, this has paid for \$300 grants for each teacher. But when this fundraiser exceeds the \$18,000 mark, we can go to \$400 per teacher.

- Pam makes the motion to have grants go to \$400. Monica seconds.
- All in favor, none opposed. Motion carries.

Dine Out Schedule - Katie

Katie talked to Greg at Togo's and we received \$200 in October. As many saw, Leo the Lion, Baymonte's mascot, joined Togo's sandwich man on Mt. Herman Road to promote the fundraiser. We had a change for the upcoming dine-out event, which was initially Malone's, and now the event will be at Bruno's. The promotional banner will go up soon for that, and so will social media posts. Cali Style would like to participate. Saturday, December 3, 2022, is the date for the Cali Style event. All sales for that day will count toward the fundraiser. The percentage is yet to be determined. That will be the Dec. dine-out night. Kianti's is on deck for January. Details TBA.

Auction Update - Pam

The auction is going very well. Everything is planned. The date will be March 25, at the Elks. Ticket sales start November 28. We are working with three caterers to get bids. We already had one vineyard give us five cases of wine, and another might sell us wine for 50% off. We serve it, give it in baskets, and spin a wheel for it.

• Jenn Campbell is putting together the sponsorship letter.

- Jamie Contini will do sponsorships this week.
- On Monday at 9 am, there will be stuffing of envelopes in the teacher workroom. Rebecca Finney is heading that up.
- Pam offered more details on the new online auction platform. People will be able to participate from home, and bids will be open for a couple of days. Auction items welcome:

Discussion:

- At other schools, families have auctioned off things like pool parties.
- The way we used to do it is the family would host the party and pay for it, they come up with their theme, and the school would have to approve all of these, of course. But if you sell \$100 tickets and sell 50, you can raise \$5,000.
 - One idea is a bunco night.
 - Pam in the past, some have offered to cater, so all needed was a home and some wine. So if you're hosting and can find someone to do it with you, like another family or a caterer, we did that at another school for a fundraiser called "wine and swine."
 - These can be held at home, in a park, vineyard, or other location.

PTF Christmas Staff Breakfast - 12/9 - Volunteers needed

We always do breakfast for teachers in December, Pam reports. Mo is going to do the catering. She already said yes. So we're looking for any parents who wants to volunteer this morning. Monica has put together a sign-up sheet. The event will be in the youth center, and people are needed to set up at 7 am. Between 7 and 10 people to help would be great.

Principal's Update

Principal Hofmann reports that she's excited about the upcoming book fair. There will be another in the spring. There hasn't been one since the pandemic. This one is our Christian book fair. They have secular titles but have reviewed and vetted one—another for Spring and are looking to schedule a book swap day. The Christmas concert will be another big December event. Our first preference will be to do a whole school event. We might have to do a K-2 and 3 to 5 programs.